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Summer time is fun time in San Bernardino as there is no
shortage of things to do.

Baseball fans can catch a 66ers game, watch the Western
Regionals of the Little League World Series in baseball and
softball, or mold the next Mookie Betts or Mike Trout in our little
sluggers program.

Fun, free and family focused Movies in the Park take place every
Friday in June, a summer concert series at the Roosevelt Bowl
every Thursday from June 23 through July 28.  And you can cool
off during swim hours at our four pools and five splash pads
throughout the city.

The Library is a great place to beat the heat and check out
materials, read a newspaper or magazine, or use  free public PC or 

On the Cover: Summer Fun in San Bernardino

Wi-Fi. It's summer reading program is underway for readers of all 
ages.

And seniors, meet up with old friends or make some new ones at each of our three senior centers.
The air conditioning is free and there are always activities happening. 

So you can stay local, save on gas, and have a blast this summer in San Bernardino!

Streets Dedicated in the Honor of the Original Finest
On May 15, 1905, a brand-new Police Department was appointed and began patrolling the
streets of San Bernardino. These officers included John Bell Kettering, Robert O’Rourke, John A.
Henderson, William Hurley, Edward Poppett, Benjamin Emerson, Richard Curtis, Robert Nish

and Chief Walter Shay Jr. 

On Thursday, June 23rd, 2022, nine new
streets named after San Bernardino’s
original nine police officers were
dedicated at a ceremony near the
corner of Meyers Road and Little
League Drive.

This street dedication is thanks to ten
years of hard work and dedication of
the San Bernardino Police Historical
Society.

The original members of San Bernardino's Police Department
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With the City Council recently increasing the number
of Code Compliance officers from eight to twenty,
changes are coming to the department.

Even as Code Compliance staffing continues to ramp
up, two new weekend and after hours enforcement
shifts were launched on June 17. Code Officers are
now also working shifts on Fridays from 11 am – 9 pm
and Saturdays from 12 pm – 10 pm.

Additional after-hours shifts are anticipated to begin in
mid-August on Wednesdays through Saturdays from
12 pm – 10 pm.

Code violations in the City of San Bernardino can  

Code Compliance Ups it Staffing and Hours

range from property upkeep (weeds and trash), illegal dumping, unlicensed street vendors, sub-
standard housing or inoperable vehicles.

To report a code violation, call the City's "One Call Does it All" number at (909) 384-7272 or
download the free San Bernardino Mobile App from your App Store.

Always use fireworks (“Safe and Sane”
only) with an adult present.

Always read and follow label directions

Always have water (garden hose/bucket)
and a fire extinguisher within reach

Never alter fireworks

Always place fireworks on a firm, non-
combustible surface, like a driveway.

Never re-light “dud” fireworks

Never point, throw or mishandle
fireworks

 

Follow These Simple Steps for a Safe Fourth
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What Fireworks are Illegal in San Bernardino?
The purpose of making certain fireworks illegal in San Bernardino is not to take away your fun.
Certain fireworks are more likely to cause fires to property or hillsides, as well as cause injuries to
individuals setting them off or watching. Just last year, an 8 year old San Bernardino child was
tragically killed on July 4 when he was struck by an illegal aerial firework,

Illegal fireworks include any firework that flies through the air, moves across the ground or
explodes. This includes, firecrackers, skyrockets, roman candles, and torpedoes or explosive
items, such as M-80 or M-100. 

Due to fire dangers, ALL firework usage is prohibited north of
the 210 Freeway and 30th Street. In addition, firework usage is
prohibited in public parks or on public streets and no one
under 18 may buy or possess fireworks.

The City asks that those interested in using fireworks on July 4
to purchase legal "safe and sane" fireworks at one of the 32
permitted fireworks stands open between July 1 and July 4
throughout the city. 

In the meantime, San Bernardino Police have taken a zero
tolerance stand against illegal fireworks. San Bernardino Police
and SB County Fire will be working in tandem to enforce San
Bernardino Fireworks laws. A first violation will result in a fine
of $1,000. A second violation will result in a fine of $2,500 and a
third violation will result in a fine of $3,000.

Residents are encouraged to report fireworks being ignited by
calling SBPD's 24 hour non-emergency line at: (909) 383-5311.
There is a $250 reward for reporting illegal fireworks that lead
to a conviction in San Bernardino.

In the first two weeks of June, SBPD have already made arrests and seized over 1,000 pounds of illegal fireworks.
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Many people enjoy the booming sounds and flashing
colors of fireworks, but they can be terrifying,
overwhelming⁠ and dangerous for our pets.

On the Fourth of July, many animals become so
frightened by the noise and commotion of fireworks
that they run from otherwise familiar environments and
people, and sadly become lost. They may also suffer
devastating health effects from the stress. The sudden
bright flashes and sounds can cause animals to run into
roadways, resulting in more car accidents than normal.

Here are a few simple ways to keep your pets safe
during the Fourth of July festivities :

Keep your pet safely away from fireworks.
Pets are very sensitive to loud noises, flashing lights and
strong smells. On the Fourth of July, and other days
people are likely to set off fireworks, it's best to  leave
your pets safely indoors, preferably with a radio or TV

Fireworks Can Be Very Scary for Your Pets
Here are some tips to keep your furry friends calm and safe

turned on to soften jarring noises. If you're unable to leave your pet inside at home, keep them
leashed and under your direct control at all times.

Safeguard your pet with a microchipped ID.
All pets, even those kept indoors full-time, should always wear collars with ID tags. Indoor-only pets
can become so frightened during fireworks displays that they may take desperate measures to
escape the noise, including breaking through windows or door screens. You should also ensure that
your pet is microchipped and that the chip is properly registered with your current contact
information.

If your pet becomes lost.
If your pet does become lost, contact the San Bernardino Animal Shelter (at (909) 384-7272) and
surrounding shelters immediately. Last year, the San Bernardino Animal Shelter was able to
successfully reunite 463 dogs and 14 cats to their families.

If you find a lost pet.
If you find a lost pet, either take them to the address on their tag or bring them to a local animal
shelter so they can be reunited with their family.

(Portions of this article courtesy of the Humane Society)

https://www.humanesociety.org/resources/how-help-stray-pet
https://www.humanesociety.org/resources/how-help-stray-pet
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The "Starlight Cinema" Movies in the Park series in  June was a huge hit, drawing large crowds
for games, activities, information booths, good food, and of course, fun family movies!  At the
June 10 showing of "Encanto" at Tom Minor Park, over 300 residents attended the free event
and had a wonderful time.

The last Starlight Cinema will be on Friday June 24 at Speicher Park and will feature a showing of
"The Croods: A New Age." Activities will begin at 5:00 pm with the movie beginning at dusk. Just
bring your lawn chair, a blanket, and maybe a few snacks.

Movies In the Park a Big Success. Will Return
In August with "Throwback Thursdays"

Due to popular demand, Starlight Cinema will return with
Throwback Thursdays every Thursday evening in August.
Showings will include "Roll Bounce" on August 4 at Perris
Hill Park, "The Goonies" on August 11 at Seccombe Lake
Park, "Willy Wonka and the Chocolate Factory" on August
18 at Lytle Creek Park, and "Back to the Future" on
August 25 at Wildwood Park.

We'll see you at the movies!
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Sizzlin' Summer Nights Concert Series Comes
to the Historic Roosevelt Bowl in June and July
Renovations to San Bernardino's
Historic Roosevelt Bowl are
underway, but the great music
and fun times couldn't wait!

The Sizzlin' Summer Nights is a
free Concert Series at the
Roosevelt Bowl that will run every 

Thursday from June 23 through July 28. Gates open at 5:00 pm with the show starting at 7:00. 

Each week, a different band will take the stage. On June 23 - Midnight Ride, June 30 - Stone Soul,
July 7 - Mariachi Arcoiris , July 14 - Bruno and the Hooligans , July 21 - Neon Nation, and July 28 -
Suave the Band.

Nestled against the hill at Perris Hill Park, the Roosevelt Bowl is an 1,800-seat outdoor amphi-
theater in a historic and natural setting. The bowl was built and dedicated in 1934 as part of the
Federal Work Progress Administration and is surrounded by stately oaks, which provide shade for
the open-air seating. 



The four San Bernardino libraries are some of the
facilities for you to cool off at when the temperature
rises. There are four libraries across the city. Each one
offers newspapers, books, and magazines to read,
computers to use, and free wi-fi.

In addition, there are fun and enriching programs, such
as our summer reading program, which runs through 
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An "afternoon tea" for young people will be held Saturday, Aug. 6 at Dr. Mildred Dalton Henry
Elementary School, 1250 W. 14th St., San Bernardino highlighting the San Bernardino Public
Library’s diverse collection of American Girl dolls. This annual event, sponsored by the Library
Foundation, offers a much more diverse variation of this old English tradition - attracts children
and their parents from all over greater San Bernardino. Dressing up for the tea is encouraged.
Refreshments and an educational program will be provided by the University of California’s local
Master Gardner/Master Preserver program. The event is free, but requires an RSVP to attend at
(909) 381-8211 by July 29. Leave contact information and how many reservations. Information
including how to check out the American Girl Dolls at the Feldheym Central Library is available at
the library’s website at www.sbpl.org

Join the Library August 6 for its American Girl Tea

Stay Cool at a Library During the Hot Summer

August 6. This year's theme is "Read Beyond the Beaten Path," which encourages skill development
and exploration, both in books and outdoors. The program is open to all ages, from infants to
seniors. Sign-up at sbpl.beanstack.org to share book reviews and earn prizes and entries toward the
grand prize raffle for participants!




Feldheym Central, 555 W. Sixth St.         Inghram Branch, 1505 W. Highland Ave.
Rowe Branch, 108 E. Marshall Blvd.        Villasenor Branch, 525 N. Mt. Vernon Ave.

 

All 4 city libraries are open the same 40 hours a week:
Monday and Tuesday: Noon to 8 p.m.     Wednesday and Thursday: 10 a.m. to 6 p.m.

Friday: Closed                   Saturday: 10 a.m. to 6 p.m.
 



http://www.sbpl.org/
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Go Skateboarding Day is June 21st! It doesn't
matter if you skateboard, roller skate, or roller
blade, San Bernardino is looking for you! On
social media, that is.

Just take a photo or shoot a video between
June 21 and June 30th and post it on Social
Media. Be Sure to tag us @SBCityParksAndRec
and use hashtags: #SBGoSkateDay
#Proud2BeSB

All photo/videos that tag and use both
hashtags are entered into the contest to win
cool prizes! 

Photos/Videos must: show a skating element,
be taken within the City of San Bernardino, be
appropriate for all ages, tag
@SBCityParksAndRec, and use the hashtags:
#SBGoSkateDay #Proud2BeSB

Post and Win on Social Media for 
Go Skateboarding Day in San Bernardino 

Each social media post is considered as one
entry. Unlimited entries are allowed! 

Prizes will be awarded for: Most Liked Post,
Most Commented Post, and for Randomly
Selected Posts.

Prizes include: A skateboard deck and shirt
from The Avenue Skateshop; a skateboard
deck and shirt from Kore Skateshop, a
Starbucks gift card, and Amazon gift card.

Please note: by tagging @sbcityparksandrec
you are giving permission to the City of San
Bernardino print and publish your
photo/post/video.

The contest is open from June 21st until June
30th, so get busy!
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Major Road Projects Moving Forward Across the City
Three major road projects: the Mt Vernon
Bridge, 2nd Street Bridge and State Street
connection have been under construction or in
the planning process for some time. Here is an
update as to where these projects currently
stand.

2nd Street Bridge
Crews continue to make progress to replace
the 2nd Street Bridge over Warm Creek
between Arrowhead Avenue and Sierra Way.

This project consists of replacing the existing
bridge, replacing 4 lanes of traffic, installation
of a drainage system, and slope stabilization. 

The project is expected to be completed and
the bridge will be back open for traffic in
August.

Mt Vernon Bridge
The Mt Vernon Bridge replacement project is a
partnership between the City, Cal Trans, and
SBCTA. While it may look like not much is
happening, there is a lot going on under the
bridge and nearby. 

Currently, BNSF railroad is constructing bypass
lines for trains to avoid the bridge
construction. This stage must be completed
before additional work can be done on the
bridge itself.

SBCTA reports that this project remains on
schedule, and the project completion is
scheduled for 2024.

State Street Connection
On Thursday, June 23rd, sealed bids will be
opened for the State Street construction
contract which connects a gap on State Street
between Baseline and Hanford Street.

(From top to bottom) A photo of work being done on the 2nd
Street Bridge over Warm Creek, the Mt Vernon Bridge, and an
artists rendering of what the State Street connection between
Baseline and Hanford will look like.
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Next Community Dump Day Set for
Saturday June 25 at Perris Hill Park
Even with summer around the corner, it's not too late to do some
spring cleaning. The next monthly Community Dump Day will take
place on Saturday, June 25 from 8:00 am to 11:00 am at Perris Hill
Park, located at 1135 E. Highland Avenue.  San Bernardino residents
can discard bulky items, tires, e-waste and metal. Construction and
Hazardous materials will not be accepted, and proof of residency
with either ID or a utility bill must be shown. 

The June 25th Dump Day will also include free mulch giveaway and
document shredding.

Dump days occur the last Saturday of every month at a selected
location. See the chart below for the remaining 2022 schedule of
dates and locations.

Residents drop off trash and bulky items at 
the April 2022 Community Dump Day
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Sometimes even the slightest upgrade can make
a huge visual impact. Below is a photo of a recent
Public Works median island improvement project
near the intersection of Mt Vernon and 21st
Street.

Street, Pothole &
Sidewalk Repairs

May Stats 

Street Lights Repaired -  108
Signal Maintenance - 149

Traffic & Street Light Poles Replaced - 7
Underground Service Alerts - 909

Sign Replacements / Fabrications / Installs - 110

Traffic Signals, Street Light,
& Sign Repairs

Repaired Traffic Pole at the Intersection of
Mill and Eucalyptus (Ward 6)

City Beautification Projects
Continue to Make a Difference

Public Works is dedicated to repairing streets and
sidewalks including abating debris, weeds, 

and illegal dumping. 



Potholes Filled: 1,288/ 7,239 Sq.Ft.
Hot Patch Repairs: 218/ 19,790 Sq.Ft.

Sidewalks Repaired: 13 Locations 6,631 Sq. Ft.
Road Hazards/Grinding: 33 Locations/ 4,366 Sq.Ft.




Crews working on King Street as part of
Citywide repaving project (Ward 1)

City Cleanups

Debris, Weeds, and Illegal Dumping Abatement 
(120 cubic yards removed from 439,000 sq. ft.)




Graffiti Cleanup on West 9th Street
(Ward 1)

Before After

Graffiti Removal - 536 Locations
Palms Removed - 17 Piles

Illegal Dumps - 304 Locations Cleared
Vacant Lots - 21 Locations Cleared






Before After



Community Newsletter | June/July 2022



Community Newsletter | June/July 2022



Community Newsletter | June/July 2022



Community Newsletter | June/July 2022





The Community Newsletter is published

monthly to highlight information, news and
activities in the City of San Bernardino.




Previous editions are available at 
www.SBCity.org/Newsletter.




To sign up to receive electronically, visit
www.SBCity.org/SBConnect.

Mobile App
GORequest 

Channel 3 
(IEMediaGroup)

www.SBCity.org

SBConnect 
AM1610 radio

City Information
Center
290 North D Street

Follow us

SB Direct
909-384-7272

Office Locations & Hours of Operation Ways to Connect

Our Public Service Counters are open 



For assistance or information, please call us at 
(909) 384-7272 or visit our website www.SBCity.org

Upcoming Holiday Closures
The next holiday closure to be observed by
the City of San Bernardino will be
Independence Day on Monday, July 4.

*NOTE: BURRTEC HOLIDAY SCHEDULE - When a holiday
falls on a weekday, trash collections for the remainder of
the week will be delayed by one day. No service will be
provided on the following days: New Year's Day, Memorial
Day, Independence Day, Labor Day, Thanksgiving Day, and
Christmas Day.

City Manager
Finance
Human Resources

Mayor
City Council
City Attorney

Vanir Tower
290 N. D St., San Bernardino, CA 92401
CITY INFORMATION CENTER/VISITOR CHECK-IN

201 N. E St., San Bernardino, CA 92401

Business Registration
Parks, Recreation and Community Services
City Clerk

SPACE 201A - ONE-STORY BUILDING
Entrance located on E Street (near 2nd street)

Public Works
  - Administration
  - Engineering
  - Land Development
  - Off-site Permits
  - Real Property
  - Traffic Division

Information Technology

Multipurpose Room

Community & Economic
Development
  - Administration
  - Building & Safety
  - Code Enforcement
  - Economic Development
  - Housing 
  - Planning

City Cable Channel Studio 
- Inland Empire Media Group

SPACE 201B - THREE-STORY BUILDING
Entrances located on E Street, next to Big Five and the
southwest corner of the parking structure rooftop level

San Bernardino Police Department
909-384-5742 / Dispatch 909-383-5311

710 N. D St., San Bernardino, CA 92401

San Bernardino Public Library | 909-381-8201
For hours and event schedules, visit www.SBPL.org 

555 W. 6th St., San Bernardino, CA 92410

Water Dept. Customer Service Offices | 909-384-5095
Water Emergency (24 hours) | 909-384-5141

1350 S. E St., San Bernardino, CA 92408

CITY INFORMATION
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@SBCityGov
@SBCityLib
@SBCityWater
@SB_CityClerk
@SBCityCED
@SBParksAndRecreation
@SanBernardinoPD
@SanBernardinoCountyFire 
IEMediaGroup (YouTube)

Animal Services/Animal Shelter Service Offices 
909-384-7272
Currently Open By Appointment Only 
Tuesday - Saturday 11:00 am - 5:00 pm

333 Chandler Place, San Bernardino, CA 92401

https://www.linkedin.com/company/city-of-san-bernardino/
https://twitter.com/sbcitygov
https://web.stagram.com/sbcitygov
https://nextdoor.com/
https://www.facebook.com/sbcitygov/
https://www.youtube.com/user/iemediagroup
http://sbcity.org/cityhall/city_managers_office/community_newsletter.asp
http://sbcity.org/cityhall/hr/current_job_opportunities/default.asp
http://www.sbcity.org/
http://www.burrtec.com/san-bernardino-city
http://www.sbpl.org/
https://www.facebook.com/sbcitygov/

